The Half-Hour of Power

United in Prayer 8:45-9:15 am

"I say to you that if two of you agree on earth concerning anything that they ask it will be done for them by My Father in heaven. For where two or three are gathered together in My name, I am there in the midst of them." Matthew 18:20-21

Sabbath School

9:30-10:40

Adult Quarterly –Sanctuary – Teacher: Bob DeForest

Women's Class – Fellowship HallVickie Tuttle

Youth - North HallDoug & Alexis Dewey

Children's Sabbath School Classes - North Hall

Kindergarten/Beginners (ages 0-6)....Tracy Little/Julie Flippo

Primary.....Brenda Blackwell

Junior/Earliteen.....Vernita Frood/Cherilyn Kelly

Thought for the week:

God didn't call us just to do safe things. G. Alexander Brayant No. Am. Division, pres.

Next Week

Tuesday - Prayer Meeting 1:00 p.m.

Wednesday - Food Pantry 1:00 - 4:00 p.m.

Sabbath: Speaker - Cindy Stanaway

Presiding Elder - Frank Myers

Offering - Local Church Budget

Fellowship Lunch

Worship Service

10:50 - 12:20

Mission Spotlight
Welcome & AnnouncementsLarry Turner
Song ServiceBecky Little
Opening Song#206
Invocation Larry Turner
Children's StoryElizabeth Tchakarov
Call for Offering
"As We Come to You in Prayer" Morning PrayerLarry Turner
ScriptureVernita Frood
Matthew 25:1-6 Special MusicRachel Bourque
Sermon
Closing Song#604
Benediction Pastor Tchakarov

Chorister: Becky Little Pianist: Rachel Bourque Deacon in Charge: Ira Stotts Greeter: Peggy Sumida Audio Visual: Jacob Little

Weekly Announcements & Calendar April 27, 2024

Dear friend, welcome and thank you for choosing to worship with us at the Battlefield Community Church. We pray that Christ will speak directly to your heart through the message you hear today, and that you will feel part of our "family" of believers. If you would, please take a moment to fill out a visitor card; it will greatly assist us in getting to know you and allow us to pray for you. Please drop the card in the offering plate or give it to one of our deacons.

Today's Announcements:

Battlefield Community Food Pantry Report - On April 24 the food pantry served 38 households (120 people.) Thank you to all the volunteers and those who support the food pantry financially and with your prayers. You have blessed families in our community. Praise the Lord! "The generous will themselves be blessed, for they share their food with the poor". Proverbs 22:9. HELP is needed to assist unloading the trailer for the Food Pantry on Tuesday around noon, Wednesdays around 11:30 am to 12:30 pm and the fourth Thursday of each month around 1 pm. Contact Bob at 423-488-3370 if you can help. HELP is also needed to do some "repairs" at the Food Pantry Building. If you would be interested in helping in this area contact Bob.

The food pantry is in need of clean used egg cartons.

If anyone would like to volunteer for any children's events coming up contact Katie at 423-242-5139 for more information.

The members of the nominating committee this year are: David & Jan Morikone, Bob Pepper, Frank Myers, Penny Davis and Brenda Blackwell.

Homeless Ministry: Sandra Smith's sister Sherri is helping a group of about 30 homeless people. They are in need of T-shirts, socks, caps, blankets, tarps and sleeping bags. You can call Sandra at 706-450-0822 for more information.

We will have a **special potluck** next Sabbath May 4. Bring your favorite foods to share and take advantage of visiting with Ian & Cindy Stanaway. They will be at church and Cindy will be the speaker for the church service. The regular scheduled potluck will be Sabbath, May 11.

Cohutta Springs Youth Camp is excited about the upcoming camp season. Register your children now for an uplifting spiritual week full of outdoor adventure! Save \$20 if you register by April 30. Some activities have already filled, so register as soon as possible for the most options. For information or to register, go to www.cs-yc.com, or call 706-602-7346.

Cohutta Springs Youth Camp is looking for Doctors and Nurses who could volunteer for a week at summer camp this summer. We are also in need of a full time nurse for the summer. If you are interested in helping with this ministry, please contact us at 706-602-7346 or send an email to campinfo@gccsda.com.

Academic Summer Camps - June 9-12

Southern is hosting camps for high school students in automotive repair, biology/pre-med, construction, culinary arts, filmmaking, history, photography, videography, and web development. For fees and other information or to register,

visit **southern.edu/camps** or call 423.236.2807.

Sacred Choral Concert - April 27

Southern Adventist University's choral ensembles from the School of Music will perform under the direction of Gennevieve Brown-Kibble on Saturday, April 27, at 4 p.m. in Collegedale Church of Seventh-day Adventists. The program will include a tribute to composer Alice Parker and highlights from the repertoire I Cantori has prepared for an upcoming concert tour to Spain. For streaming options and additional information, visit southern.edu/musicevents.

WELLkids - June 17-21, July 8-12, and July 15-19

Keep your kids moving and exploring the great outdoors this summer with "WELLkids in the Wild," a day-camp program at Southern Adventist University. Each week-long session offers outdoor adventures facilitated by the university's Adventure Programming staff. Activities include rock climbing, hiking, canoeing, ropes course, caving, rafting, and more. Available for ages 10-16. Spots are limited, so don't wait! For fees and other information or to register, visit **southern.edu/wellkids**.

Weekly & Monthly Church Events

Half-Hour of Power: Meets Sabbath morning in the Church Sanctuary at 8:45 am. Experience the power of Christ's promise in united prayer with fellow believers. Everyone is welcome.

Tuesday – Prayer Meeting 1:00 p.m.

Wednesday – 1 to 4 p.m., Food Pantry Open

Saturday Evenings – 4:00 – 6:00 p.m., Small Group – Contact

Larry Turner for details, 423-838-0840

Second Sabbath of the Month - Fellowship Lunch Second Sunday of the Month - Children & Family Activity 3 pm

FINANCIAL CORNER

February 2024				
Tithe Rec'd	\$13,020			
Budget Rec'd	\$5,828			
Budget Monthly Goal	\$6,625			
Month: UNDER	\$796			
Year: OVER	\$2,266			
Food Pantry Received	\$695			
Food Pantry Exp	\$2,121			
Mortgage Balance	\$213,856			

Online Giving: adventistgiving.org

Mobile Giving App: http://www.nadministerial.com/stories/2019/2/10/the-adventistgiving-app

Battlefield Community Church of Seventh-day Adventists www.battlefieldadventist.org www.facebook.com/BFSDA

Pastor: Danail Tchakarov 817-988-9312

E-mail: dtchakarov@gccsda.com
Head Elder: Doug Dewey 423-443-9614
Head Deacon: Ira Stotts 423-240-7389
Head Deaconess: Penny Davis 423-987-7619
Treasurer: Penny Davis 423-987-7619
Church Clerk: Debbie Griffith 706-980-7601

E-mail: tildawn@bellsouth.net

Bulletin Secretary: Arah Gilbert 423-315-6547 Email: bf.sda.church@gmail.com

Please submit all bulletin information by Wednesday for it to be included in the bulletin on Sabbath. Thank you ©



Battlefield Community Seventh-day Adventist Church 96 Hillman Lane

Ringgold, GA 30736

April 27, 2024

"We love because He first loved us."

"We love because He first loved us."
1 John 4:19

Additional Announcements